# AHSGR CHAPTER ONE NEWS

Lincoln, Nebraska

November, 1981

#### AN OLD FASHIONED CHRISTMAS SING-A-LONG

Date: December 6, 1981

Time: 2:00 P.M. (promptly)

Place: First German United Church of Christ

1st & F Streets

Program: Singing favorite Christmas carols in German and English. Reading of "The Christmas Story" in German and English. Refreshments and a surprise treat for everyone.

## JOIN THE CHOIR

Members who would like to sing in the choir for the Christmas Sing-A-Long program, please come to the church on November 29th at 1:30 P.M. to practice.

### TAKE NOTE - 631 D STREET

When out for a drive, go by 631 D Street nd see the progress on our "new head-quarters" that is beginning to take shape. Exciting!!

#### ANNUAL MEETING COMING UP

Place January 10, 1982 on your calendar as the date of our annual meeting.

#### ENROLL NOW FOR 1982

Annual dues are payable now for 1982. Please send your \$20.00 to headquarters, 1139 South 7th Street, Lincoln, Nebraska 68502. We hope you will consider a supporting (\$25.00) or contributing (\$50.00) membership in 1982.

Renew now and save AHSGR the cost of postage for reminders

NEIDEN IRON & METAL CO. ARE HOSTING A RETIREMENT PARTY FOR SCOTT SCHLEICHER

Date: December 13, 1981 Time: 2:00 - 4:30 P.M.

Place: St. Paul United Church of Christ

13th & F Streets

AHSGR members and friends are invited.

# FROM THE DESK OF PRESIDENT HUGH DOBLER

A special "Thank you" to Lincoln Chapter member friends and guests who came to our annual Broda Dinner on November 5, 1981. The weather was in our favor, the food was delicious and the prizes were excellent. "Thank you" to all the people who helped with preparing the food, the special music provided, the people who had the program and the members who donated the gifts. A special thanks to all the chairmen and committees.

#### NEWS NOTES FROM THE BOARD

An appeal has come from the Lincoln Action Center. For the Volunteer Program, help is needed between Nov. 27 and Dec. 24 for wrapping gift packages for people in Lancaster Manor and shut-ins. You may help in the evening and on weekends. Gifts are needed also. Please bring something for the Lancaster Manor residents when you come to the sing-a-long on December 6. They can use tube socks, bed socks, soft bedroom slippers, tooth paste, hand cream or lotion, and kleenex. Your Christmas will be happier because you remembered someone who might otherwise be forgotten.

